
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers,   
 
Given the current situation with COVID-19, we are aware that naturally parents will be concerned about forthcoming residential 
trips.  In the light of the current advice on the containment of COVID-19, we have been reviewing the health and safety 
implications if the trips go ahead, and the possible cancellation of these visits if necessary. 
 
WOODROW TRIP, 24th to 26th March 2020 
 
We have been in contact with Woodrow High House who have affirmed that safety and health of their visitors is their highest 
priority.  They have advised us: 
We will continue to monitor the advice from Government and Public Health England. At present, as confirmed by the 
government yesterday, it’s business as usual, with an emphasis on standards of hygiene, both among our staff and particularly 
our housekeeping team, as well as the ways in which our young guests can best protect themselves. We will be briefing groups 
on arrival, reminding them of the importance of good hand washing and hygiene around each other. We have also placed the 
NHS hand-washing guidance poster in all the toilet areas to serve as a reminder. Instructors will remind their group of the need 
to wash hands regularly and make space for this to happen, particularly before eating. 
A risk assessment for COVID-19 is available on the Woodrow High House website under Information Zone then Useful 
Downloads. 
 
At this point in time, the school plans to go ahead with the trip unless there are any changes to government advice. We will be 
fully supportive of the health and safety measures that Woodrow High House has put in place.  
  
What happens if the Woodrow trip needs to be cancelled? 
 
If the visit has to be cancelled following a government ban on travel, we have been advised by the BCC Insurance Officer that the 
school trips insurance will provide cover.  
If parents decide to withdraw children from the trip or the school decides to cancel the trip, the parent/school will be liable for 
the full cost of the trip, as it is less than four weeks before the trip takes place.  
  
KINGSWOOD TRIP, 15th-19th June 2020 
 
At this point in time, the school plans to go ahead with the trip unless there are any changes in government advice.  Kingswood 
have advised that they are following government advice regarding COVID-19, they are assessing the risk on a daily basis, and 
that it is currently "business as usual".   At this point in time, the school plans to go ahead with the trip unless there are any 
changes in government advice. 
We appreciate that there is a high level of concern around this issue at present and wish to assure you that we are taking 
sensible steps to safeguard our pupils and staff in line with the published guidance from the government and Public Health 
England. 
 
We will be back in touch again if the situation and advice changes. In the meantime, our hope is that the measures already being 
taken across the country prove sufficient to contain the virus and our visits can proceed without interruption. 
 
With best wishes 
Mrs C Colmer 


